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The meeting started at 1:02pm. 
 
The minutes of November 28, 2018 were approved. 
 
Current & Future Roadway Construction 
Currently the asphalt on the Gardena side of Crenshaw is being redone.  It is slowing up traffic but 
should be finished before the spring semester.   
In a couple of years, the county will be working on the ramps/entrance ways onto campus from 
Redondo Beach Boulevard.  This will affect the ramp going east on R.B.B., traffic circle and roadway 
going back onto Crenshaw through Lot L.  It will be worked on in 2021.  There will be more information 
sent out as the project gets closer and as meetings with the county take place. 
 
Student Annual Parking Permits 
Erick wanted to know the committee’s thoughts about having one annual parking permit/decal for 
students instead of four individual session permits.  It was a suggestion given to him by a student.  The 
permit would be issued in the fall and is good through the following summer.  Individually, the total for 
fall, winter, spring and summer would be $110.00.  The annual permit would possibly be discounted and 
would even be valid on the gap days in between semesters.  The annual permit would be an option; 
students will not have to buy for the full year if they don’t need it. 
 
A.Q.M.D 
The survey will be coming out around late March to April.  Last year we passed with seventy-six percent 
compliance; A.Q.M.D. requires at least seventy percent.   
 
Roundtable 
Tom – The Lions Club event went well.  He had said that their organizer was able to download parking 
permits to hand out to their people that worked the event.  Those permits did not come from Parking 
Services.  He would like that option for the athletic department to be given out to their officials at their 
events.  It would save time for the officials and will make it easier to coordinate.   
He also wanted to know if speed bumps would be put in lot H.  Chief Trevis is not aware of any speed 
bumps being installed but will ask Facilities. 
 
Teresa – She has observed that the light on Lemoli and Manhattan Beach Boulevard has taken care of 
the traffic issues but students are still crossing illegally because the light takes a long time.  It will be 
interesting to see the impact Student Services will have on traffic when it opens.  
 
Chief Trevis – The college has hired an event coordinator, Bridget Delahunt.  The position requires her to 
actively market our institution and bring events to our campus.  Parking prices and all revenue from the 
events are handled by Bridget’s office. Parking and traffic will be an issue with more events on campus.  



Campus police personnel have tried to notify the residents in the neighborhood during the recent 
events that took place but were understaffed, so they only notified the residents in the immediate area. 
Teresa brought up that more events will increase the number of people parking in the neighborhood. 
The signage on Lemoli is poor and people who park in the neighborhood area will get a ticket.  Campus 
police usually put up A-frame signs to prevent students from parking in the neighborhood. 
 
The meeting ended at 1:33pm. 
 


